COLLEGE OF SAN MATEO

NURSING DEPARTMENT


NURSING ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

October 21, 2013
MINUTES
Agency Members Present:

1. Terry Graham, Kaiser Redwood City

2. Bess Murphy, Mills Peninsula Health Services
3. Carolyn Seaton, San Mateo Medical Center
4. Francine Serafin-Dickson, Hospital Consortium of San Mateo County 
5. Cynthia Harrison – Health Workforce Initiative

College Representatives:

1. Jane McAteer, Director of Nursing
2. Tracy Deville, CSM Nursing Instructor
3. Elizabeth Smith, CSM Nursing Instructor
4. Janis Wisherop, CSM Nursing Instructor

5. Steve Opson, Technical Liaison
6. Students:  Stephanie Guiao, Rose Morales
	TOPIC
	Discussion/Decision

	1.   Welcome/Introductions
	

	2.   Updates from Clinical Partners
	2.1.    Mills Peninsula has an affiliation with SFSU for an Advanced Placement Program. The program started in August with 9 students. Some were CSM graduates. MPHS converted 12 hour shifts to 8 hour shifts. Positions opened for experienced RNs. They might have openings for new grads but not at present. They recently had the Joint Commission visiting. It went smoothly.
2.2   Kaiser Redwood City is moving to the new hospital. They are willing to take students during the transition in December but there has been no feedback from managers. Terry thinks it could work out.

2.3   San Mateo Medical Center still has 12 hour shifts and has used travellers. A new clinic will open where the adult clinic was. They have a teen clinic. There is a problem with faculty training for MAK and Barcode; there is no staff for consistent training. Carolyn might move out of Clinical Education and will be in charge of other clinics. There are 13 clinics but only one has a nurse manager; they mostly have RMAs. They have a clinic called “Model Home”; it uses a team approach for better outcomes. There is an application process; applicants should be RNs; they will have faculty. It is like a residency program.

	3.   Review of minutes from April 22, 2013
	3.1 Approved

	4. Student profile review
	4.1    Students have the same average age but age grouping is different. 

	5.  Staffing
	5.1    We hired a new Lab Tech in May. It is working well.

5.2   Full-time faculty: Interviews were held and we hired someone but she resigned in August. Everyone has been working extra hard to fill the gap; faculty have been shifted around. We are in the hiring process again and are requesting one more full-time faculty position.  The request has to go through division prioritization; we are competing with other departments. More full-time positions have opened up on campus. We usually need 6-7 full-timers for 100 students. We need adjuncts for Pediatrics, Maternity, Psych. Applicants should have a bachelor’s degree or have more than 7 years of experience. Retirees are also welcome. 

	6.   BRN Visit
	6.1   The BRN will visit in Spring 2015. We will start to prepare in the spring of 2014. Faculty will be assigned sections to complete for the report.
        Jane got feedback from Mission College on how their BRN visit went. Kelly McHan did a campus tour and met with key administrators. She went to clinical agencies and was interested in how students interacted with floor RNs. One day was spent reviewing exhibits; BRN went through everything with a fine-toothed comb. Mission’s report was more than 190 pages long; Kelly read every page. She gave a list of what was required for the exhibits. We have to make sure that threats meet QSEN. Kelly reviewed minutes: Advisory minutes and faculty meeting minutes. She spent 1.5 hours with students; focus was on students’ evaluation of courses and the program. There are 6 points on contracts; we have to make sure we have contracts and they’re updated. 

	7.  CNA – Home Health Program
	7.1    There are 2 qualified faculty. The curriculum has been prepared and submitted for licensure/approval. We have to post the courses on CurricUNET. The program will start in summer of 2014 as an experimental course. It has to be sent to the State for approval. It’s a 10-week program; clinical sites to be determined.
 7.2  Per Cynthia, the program has to be presented to the Regional Consortium. CSM did not follow this procedure. Every time there’s a new program, it has to be presented to the Regional Bay Consortium. Cynthia will bring it up at the Palm Springs Conference. There’s a foundation that funds grants for CNA programs, for enrollment and development of the program. Cynthia will send the information to Jane. She informed the group that there’s an approved, standardized CNA curriculum on the HWI website.
7.3   Update: Jane later received an email from Cynthia stating that a program endorsement is only necessary if the program is over 12 units and this one is not.

	8.   Perioperative Program 
	8.1    We need experienced working RNs to teach. Jane will meet tomorrow with potential faculty. HWI can’t fund the Periop program but they can fund workshops. 
        MPHS has its own Periop program done in affiliation with Santa Clara and Skyline.

	9.  Residency Program
	9.1    PHCD denied our request for funding for the Residency Program so this is on hold.

	10.   Merit-based admission in 2015
	10.1  We will start implementing merit-based admission in fall 2015. This is a point system. Criteria will include previous relevant degrees, allied health experience or volunteer work, low income, first generation to go to college, TEAS scores, GPA, etc. We could do lottery if applicants have equal points. 

	11. Simulation Update
	11.1   There’s a Sim Newbie training in January.
11.2   We are using Elsevier’s SimChart which is simulated electronic health recording.
11.3   CSM can do simulations in skills lab for clinical agencies on weekends or in the summer.

	12.   Community activities 
	12.1    We are working with the Lesley Foundation and have activities in Halfmoon Bay, San Mateo, Belmont. We have Blood Pressure Clinics and students go to Assisted Living facilities and create activities for residents. We also do Soul Stroll for Mental Health; there is a picnic and teaching, service learning. At the Avon Breast Cancer walk, students participated and gave services. There is some wiggle room on contracts if students participate as volunteers.

	13.    HWI announcements
	13.1    Cynthia announced there’s a faculty development conference on January 10 at Mission College. The fee is $50. At the end of April or in early May, there will be another conference: Men in Nursing. They are soliciting interest on: Ambulatory Care, SB 1070, externships. They are looking for hosts at the community college level.
13.2   There is a Bay Area Joint Advisory meeting on November 22 at Ohlone College. Allied Health programs are included.

	14.   SMMC announcement
	14.1   Managers don’t want students onsite during the SMMC Skills Day.

14.2   EMR and Barcode training not needed for Psych rotation.

	15.  Next Meeting
	12.1   April 21, 2014.

	Submitted by:  A.M. Gomez
	



